

NONINGTON PARISH COUNCIL				
3/7/2019		19.30		VILLAGE HALL
Meeting called by	CHAIRMAN			
Type of meeting	MONTHLY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING			
Attendees	Cllr Tee, Cllr Vurley, Cllr Plumptre, Cllr Manion, Cllr Norton, Cllr Parker, Cllr Clayton		Norton, Clir Parker, Clir Clayton	
Clerk	Keith Holness			
Parishioners	13			
Apologies	Clirs Keen, Woodgate			

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST	
	Nil

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING			
	Cllr Tee		
Discussion	Minutes agreed, proposed CIIr Norton, seconded CIIr Vurley		
Action Items		Person Responsible	Deadline
Nil		Nil	Nil

FINANCE	Clir Tee		
Discussion	Current balance £10769 Accounts agreed proposed Cllr Clayton, seconded	Clir Norton	
Action Items		Person Responsible	Deadline
Nil			

PLANNING	Clir Tee		
Discussion	The application for another dwelling at Sothdown House was discussed and it was agreed to object on the grounds of access onto the busy corner by Butchers Lane.		
Action Items Person Responsible Deadline		Deadline	
Object to DDC to the application		Clerk	Immediate



LAYGROUND AND POND	Clir Tee		
Discussion	The playground now has modern equipment installed. The cost less VAT was £9330 NVE provided a cheque for £1000 and Bechgrove very generously donated £4165. This meant that the PC paid the balance of £4165. .CIIr Tee said he would get a service and maintenance manual for the new equipment. The post on the five bar gate by Phil Ryes house needed replacing CIIr Plumtre said she would get this done. The pond was getting overgrown. J Cranfield to do the remedial work. CIIr Parker brought up the fact that the benched were in a poor state of repair. He would get quotes for new ones. Contact local media to advertise the new equipment		
Action Items		Person Responsible	Deadline
Obtain manuals for the new play equipment Repair the gatepost Contact J Cranfield re: overgrown pond area Obtain quotes for new benches Contact media		Clir Tee Clir Plumptre Clerk Clir Parker Clir Clayton	4 th September

TRAFFIC GROUP	Clir Tee		
Discussion	Five volunteers had applied to have Speedwa he was now a trainer and the next session would color the was now a trainer and the next session would color the was now a trainer and the next session would color the was received a blank Highways Improduced to input into it. The Speedwatch group work traffic coming through the village, times, type also raised was the problem with vans parking Heights which made the egress from this road drivers gad been written to and one now park another had moved their van further away from the Traffic Group were meeting soon and work the was a KCC meeting due on 10th July armember of the Traffic Group or Pc should attended to the traffic Group or Pc should attended to the traffic Group or Pc should attended to the was a KCC with our concerns.	ould be 19th July. Evement Plan and noter asked to enter of vehicle etc. If you are a sked to enter of the sked the sk	ow needed details of all Easole he three van r park and next meeting. that a
Action Items	Action Items		Deadline
Contact KCC Highways		CIIr Tee	Immediate



PUBLIC INPUT AND OTHER BUSINESS				
	Cllr Perrin had produced an updated and cheaper New Residents Pack and asked for any amendments/alterations before she printed them off.			
	The trees bordering St Mary's Close and Hillcroft, Vicarage Lane were getting overgrown.			
	UK Power Networks had recently cleared some branched in Vicarage Lane and had left them there.			
Discussion	Barry Rampton thanked the PC for their help in the recent Open Gardens weekend.			
	It wasa agreed to that there would be no meeting in August.			
	Any problems e.g. drains, flytipping etc. can be reported on the following KCC website.			
	https://www.kent.gov.uk/roads-and-travel/report-a-problem			
Action Items		Person Responsible	Deadline	
Conatct S Wadhams, KCC re: UK Power		Clerk	Immediate	
Conatct Hillcroft re	Conatct Hillcroft re: overgrown vegetation.			
NEXT MEETING				
	NEXT MEETING 4 th SEPTEMBER 2019, 7.30pm AT THE VILLAGE HALL			